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Note  Verbale
The Permanent Mission of Germany to the Office of the United Nations and to the other International Organizations in Geneva presents its compliments to the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights and – with reference to note verbale GVA 0812 dated 15 September 2008 – has the honour to transmit herewith the following comment of the Federal Republic of Germany:
“Germany thanks the Human Rights Committee for the Draft General Comment under reference and would like to offer the following comments: 

Germany is a State party to the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights and recognizes as such the competence of the Human Rights Committee to receive and consider communications from individuals subject to its jurisdiction, who claim to be victims of a violation of any of the rights set forth in the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights.

Over the years, the Human Rights Committee has provided valuable interpretations of the material content of the various rights set forth in the Covenant and has assisted State parties substantially in implementing their treaty obligations.

Germany is therefore pleased to take this opportunity to stress that, in all of its national bodies, it will certainly respect the views of the Committee also in the future in good faith (cf. number 28 in the draft General Comment).

Notwithstanding the importance of the reasoning of the committee, it is important to keep in mind that the views formulated by the Committee cannot develop a legally binding effect. This is quite clear from the wording of the Covenant and the Protocol. It is also the logical consequence of the fact that the Committee - even if it sees itself operating under a judicially-shaped procedure - is not a legal bench in terms of structure or personnel. However, in spite of the absence of a legally binding effect Germany is always well aware of the importance of the Committee to universally enhance the implementation and harmonization of Human Rights. With regard to the factual outcomes, it is still important to respect the reservations made by a large number of Member States at the signing of the Optional Protocol.”
The Permanent Mission of Germany to the Office of the United Nations and to the other International Organizations would be grateful if the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights could confirm receipt of this note verbale.
The Permanent Mission of Germany to the Office of the United Nations and to the other International Organizations in Geneva avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights

 the assurances of its highest consideration.



Geneva, 15 October 2008
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